
Mid Week Memo – December 16, 2020 

Farewell and Thank You! 

We are very sad to say farewell to Angela Manderville, administrative assistant extraordinaire, this 

Friday. We wish her all the best as she moves on to lend her experience and expertise to opening the 

southside elementary school opening this fall. Angela was the second person hired at Senator Joyce 

Fairbairn Middle School and she played a vital part in our successful opening, and the daily running of 

the school. Good luck Mrs. M!  Dr. Plaxton Elementary School is very lucky to have you! 

At-Home Learning After the Holidays (January 4 – January 11) 
 
After the holidays, grade 6 students will begin at-home learning on TUESDAY, JANUARY 5TH.  Grade 6 
teachers will be using Monday, January 4th to pivot their in-school instruction to at-home learning.  
 
For our grade 7 and 8 students, their at-home learning classes will resume on Monday, January 4th. 

Fairbairn Cares - Fundraising Total 

 

 

Link: Mr. Sutherland Shaves His Beard!  

Link:  Mr. Miller’s TikTok Video  

*Mr. Hagel will wax his legs in the new year when 

we can gather in person.  Who wouldn’t want to 

watch/hear that live?! 

 

 

School Boundary Review  

A boundary review committee has finished preparing recommendations for the Board of Trustees 

regarding the Division's school boundaries. A presentation to the public has been scheduled for Tuesday, 

January 12 at 6:30 p.m. Closer to the event, a link to the presentation will be made available on the 

Division website. DETAILS 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jmOwdp7yXrg
https://youtu.be/hrYtzcP9aq0
https://www.lethsd.ab.ca/our-district/news/post/school-attendance-boundaries-recommendations-for-change

